
SAINT PAUL'S ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH     

209 Washington St., Delaware City, DE 19706  
St. Paul’s Official Website is: http://www.StPaulsRCChurch.org.   
E-Mail Address:   STPAULSDECITY@verizon.net 
     
Administrator:    Father Clemens D. Manista  (302) 834-4321   
                      (302) 834-7517 FAX  
St. Paul's Religious Education: Sister Lawrence Therese, O.S.F.S. (410) 398-3699 
    Sister Michele Elizabeth, O.S.F.S. (410) 398-3699 
    Parish Hall (during class time)  (302) 757-4551 
Secretary:  Mrs. Toni Hebert (usually Monday & Wednesday mornings) 
Knights of Columbus:  for information contact Pat McKenna (302) 832-2365 
 
Confessions:   ½ hour before each Mass for twenty minutes or by appointment.   
 
For the reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Reconciliation, Eucharist, Confirmation, and 
Marriage, please see the parish website. 
 
St. Paul’s Cemetery Information:  Contact Sheryl at 656-3323 (Catholic Cemeteries Office) 
 
 
 
 
 
PASTORALLY SPEAKING  – This weekend we celebrate Pentecost Sunday, the birthday of the 
Church.  We remember that the Holy Spirit was given as a gift to the disciples to go forth in the 
name of the Lord and to renew the face of the earth.     

Fr. Clem 
 
OFFERTORY COLLECTION   June 5, 2011   $1108.00  
 This weekend the annual collection for the Seminary and Priests’ Continuing Education 
will be taken up.  Thank you for your generosity. 
 
 The Nine Masses for Father’s Day will begin on Father’s Day, June 19th. 
 Spiritual Bouquet Cards for Father’s Day are available on the table in the vestibule. 
             
Eucharistic Ministers for next weekend are :  5:00 p.m. – Joe, Charlie, & Linda; 9:00 a.m. – Dot, 
Susan, and Debbie. 
Lectors for next weekend are: 5:00 p.m. – Charlie Gondek; 9a.m. – Laura Lee 
 
Polish Night Dinner  on Sept. 24, at Dragon Run -   Calling all volunteers – a sign up sheet is on 
the bulletin board in the vestibule.  Set up and clean up people are needed, but most importantly – 
people who can help prepare Golabki (pronounced ga-WUMP-kee - Polish cabbage rolls), pierogies, 
kielbasa, etc.  We need a committee to come together to work this event and possibly make this a 
“signature” meal at our parish. 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Saturday, June 11, 8:00 AM (rip) Mary Smith by David Smith 
    5:00 PM (rip) Jeannie Beldyk-Byers by Jim Byers 
Sunday, June 12, 9:00 AM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE  
Monday, June 13, 7:00 AM (viv) Fr. Clem Manista by Charlie Gondek 
Tuesday,  June 14, 7:00 AM (viv) Fr. Albert Gondek by Charlie Gondek 
Wednesday, June 15, 7:00 AM (rip) Margaret Townsend 
Thursday, June 16, 7:00 AM (viv) Barbara Krajewski by Charlie Gondek 
Friday,  June 17, 7:00 AM (viv) Steven & Francis Gondek by Charlie Gondek 
Saturday, June 18, 8:00 AM MASS FOR THE PEOPLE 
    5:00 PM (rip) Annie Tabor by Charlene & John Hendrix 
Sunday,  June 19, 9:00 AM Nine Masses for Father’s Day 
  
The next available dates for a Mass intention are July 2 (8 a.m.), July 8.  The stipend for a Mass is $10. 
 
The Sanctuary Candle  is lit from June 4 – 18 in memory of Blanche & John Klimasewski by 
Charlie Gondek. 
 
Thank you  to all who supported our parish fundraiser held at Crabby Dick’s on Tuesday night.  
Thank you to Crabby Dick’s Restaurant for sponsoring this event.  Congratulations to Norma Day 
who won the 50/50 raffle. 
 

Bread Broken – An Ecumenical Food Closet  – our local Food Closet needs 
restocking.  Please place these items in front of St. Joseph’s Altar.  Please 
also check the dates on the items to make sure they have not expired.   The 
items that are specifically needed are:  canned meats and spaghetti and 
meatballs, peanut butter, jelly, tea bags, ketchup, pancake mix and pancake 
syrup, canned fruit,  pork and beans,  juice boxes, dry milk, cereal, muffin mix , 

sugar in 1 lb. box, and raisins.  Smaller sizes are preferred, as they can be distributed more 
evenly.  St. Paul’s volunteers staff the food closet in June.  If you are interested in joining this 
ministry, please see MaryAnn Witz or contact the parish office with your phone number and your 
name and number will be passed on to Mrs. Witz.  Thank you. 
 
Holy Family Parish  is sponsoring their 7th annual bus trip to Cape Cod  from August 8 – 12, 2011.  The 
trip includes visits to Nantucket, Martha’s Vineyard, Hyannis, and much more!  The total cost of the trip is 
$945.00 (pp. double occ.) and includes four breakfasts and four dinners.  Space is limited!  A deposit of 
$200 is due as soon as possible.  For more information or for an itinerary, please call Richard Mitchell at 
Holy Family Parish, 861-0128.                                                                              

 

PENTECOST SUNDAY  


